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The Election Luncheon at the San Diego Yacht Club (SDYC) turned out to be a terrific event, as expected: 
great weather, large turnout, a number of new members in attendance, election of the proposed slate of 
officers, and a wide array of unique raffle prizes thanks to Diane McDonald. It was also a memorable event 
for Jorgene and me, albeit for a slightly different reason. When we parked our ’07 XK in the parking lot at 
SDYC, I noticed the coolant fan was running on high. Since this car has never given me any grief re engine 
cooling or much else (I definitely can’t say that about several of my former Jags), I knew something was 
amiss. Fortunately, the fan started to slow and then shut off after ~10 minutes. I had a bit of angst on the 
drive home up Mt. Soledad; however, we arrived without incident, but with the fan running “full tilt”. A 
thermostat changeout, and replacement of hoses to be on the safe side, solved the problem. I took the risk 
of driving the car home since I feel its unbecoming to the Jaguar marque to be towed from a car club event. 
However, I won’t point fingers since this is a sensitive subject for some members who have had the pleasure 
of having their Jaguars “chauffeured” home from an event! 

I received input from several members at the luncheon regarding the planned sale of our Roman Bronze ’01 
XK8. The consensus was we had our priorities wrong. We should sell the house; buy a home in a 
more-enlightened, Jaguar-friendly neighborhood; and keep the car! This is not a bad suggestion. However, 
we have lived in our home for close to 40 years and the idea of moving, let alone extracting the myriad 
“treasures”, spare car parts, etc., stashed away in countless nooks and crannies is not something we want to 
think about. As a good friend of ours recently suggested after his move from their home of a number of 
years: “Don’t move”. He said this during his slow recovery from a serious back strain after the move, but I 
think the advice holds true. BTW, we decided to roll the dice with the critters in the community parking lot 
and keep the XK8, at least for the time being. We spent too much time reminiscing about the good times we 
have had in the car and I was not ready to “give it away” after I had it fully detailed. Does anyone else suffer 
from this affliction or is it just me? 

With the election of George Klein as your 2018 President, this will be my final Presidential Perspective. 
George will do a great job, having been president in 2014 and 2015, and having a very seasoned board that 
includes two new members (Mitch Cohen and Connie Noble) to oversee club activities throughout the year. I 
have found writing the PP a surprisingly enjoyable facet of being president. It has given me a forum to 
provide a bit of insight into why Jorgene and I have enjoyed the club, our Jags, and especially you, the 
members, for over 20 years. We have made many friends as a result of our common interest in Jaguars, and 
enjoyed countless good times together. Thanks again for entrusting this important leadership position to me 
over the past two years. 

As I sign off, I will repeat that Jorgene and I look forward to seeing you at upcoming events in 2018 and 
many years beyond. 

 
  

Presidential Perspective 
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  Looking out from the deck of the beautiful 
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SDJC November 2017 
New Members 

 

JULIA LONG 
2001 S-Type Titanium 

 
PETER CROFT &  

KYLE  
JACKSON-CROFT 

1999 XK8 Convertible, 1968 E-Type 2+2, 
1968 E-Type Coupe 

 
 

MICHELLE & DOUG 
CHRISTIANSEN 

2015 F-Type S Salsa Red 
 

MICHAEL & ELENA ZRINYL 
1999 XK8 Coupe Bronze 

 

KEITH & RENEE RANSON 
2011 XKR Convertible Silver 
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  Out & About in Your Jaguar 

Websites You May Enjoy 

 
 
 
Club Information 
San Diego Jaguar Club  www.sdjag.com 
Jaguar Clubs of North America (JCNA) 
 www.jcna.com 
San Diego Auto Museum www.sdautomuseum.org 
 
 
 
Car Information 
Jaguar USA www.jaguarusa.com 
Interactive Jaguar www.interactivejaguar.com 
Jaguar information sites  www.jag-lovers.com 
 www.jaguarforums.com 
 
 
If you are planning a trip, be sure to check the JCNA 
webpage at www.jcna.com/all-upcoming-events and 
look for events you might like to attend on the road. 

 
 

Ongoing 
 

Every Friday April through September 
Crusin’ Grand, Escondido 

facebook.com/cruisinggrand 
 

Each Thursday of the Month June-August 
La Mesa Car Show 

La Mesa Village, La Mesa 
50s cars along La Mesa Blvd lmvma.com 

 
 

Locally 
California 

 
Saturday, December 9   
Great British Swap Meet 
Lake Forest, CA 
See page 18 
 
 

 
 

http://www.jcna.com/
http://www.jcna.com/all-upcoming-events
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Club Calendar of Events 
 

A Note to All SDJC Club Members 
Do you enjoy the Club’s monthly get-togethers, 
events, drives, luncheons, dinners? Do you know a 
great place the SDJC Members might enjoy? Do you 
want to share a favorite drive you’ve made in your 
Jaguar? Do you have a favorite luncheon or dinner 
place that would make a good venue for an SDJC 
Club gathering? 
 
Think about sponsoring one of the monthly events. 
Please contact me to find out what is involved or just 
to talk about it. The Club values participation from its 
Members. Thank you! 

Bob Proctor, SDJC Activities 
bob.proctor.sdjc@gmail.com or 760-473-6725 (cell) 

aliproctor3@gmail.com or 760-473-6728 (cell) 

SDJC Dinner Meetings and Drives 
Monthly social events are generally held on the first or 
second weekend of each month. Event information will be 
included in issues of the newsletter and on the Club 
website at www.sdjag.com. If you would like to host a Club 
event, please contact Bob or Ali Proctor at: 
 
760-473-6725 (Bob’s cell) or 760- 473-6728 (Ali’s cell) 
 
Reservations are required for most social events. Please 
RSVP to the host prior to the cut-off date. Remember, 
SDJC must guarantee payment for all meals reserved. 
“No-shows” will be billed if they do not cancel their 
reservations via phone or e-mail by the posted cut-off date. 

 
SDJC Events 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Saturday, December 2 

Holiday Party 

Tom Ham’s Lighthouse 

Hosted by Bob and Ali Proctor 

 
Saturday & Sunday, January 20 & 21, 2018 

Borrego Springs Overnight 
Hosted by Bob and Ali Proctor 
 
Sunday, February 11 

San Diego Safari Park 
Sponsored by Ray Waite 

Radio Shows 
You Auto Know - Dave Stall 
Sunday, 7 - 10 pm KCBQ-AM 1170 
Thursday, 1 pm on SignOn San Diego 

 
The Car Show - Art Gould and Dave Kunz 
9 - 10 am Saturdays KPFK-FM 90.7 
Call-in (818) 985-5735 

 
RPM Today - Dave Stall 
1 - 3 pm Sundays ESPN-AM 800 
Call-in (866) 377-6800 

SDJC Business Meetings 
San Diego Jaguar Club Business meetings are held 
monthly no later than the second Wednesday of each 
calendar month at 7:00 pm at Jaguar San Diego. If 
you plan to attend a meeting, call to confirm the 
date/time/ place 
Jan 11 Jul 12 
Feb 8 Aug 9 
Mar 8 Sep 13 
Apr 12 Oct 11 
May 10 Nov 8 
Jun 14 Dec none 
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SDJC ELECTION LUNCHEON  
Sunday, November 5, 2017 

Recap by Kathleen Steele  
Photos by Roger McDonald, Dave Allen and Chuck Leuthen 

 
 
The day was a wonderful celebration of cars and friends, old and new…starting at the special parking for 
all the Jaguars in the parking lot.  Joe Harding, Malcolm Lloyd-Smith (new member), Dave Allen (who 
also took pictures) safely helped the cars into the parking places so their aggregate beauty showed.  In 
fact, Club members enjoyed it so much in the parking lot that we had to cat herd (bad pun, sorry) people 
up to the Commodore’s room!!  Chuck and Kathy Leuthen, Tim and Debbie Bennett, and Deborah 
Harding were at the front of the Club to graciously greet people again, and make sure they knew how to 
find the room upstairs.  With all the chatting, it was amazing people got up to the official room!!  Ali and 
Bob Proctor did their usual organized job getting us checked in, with humor the added benefit, of 
course.  A BIG thank you to all these people who set the tone for our friendly club. 
 
When we finally managed to get to the room, everyone socialized until President Dan Jensen called 
peoples' attention to the election ballots on the tables, (thank you, Lyn Lloyd-Smith for helping) and 
then introduced Al Steele and his traditional Jaguar game.  This time, instead of car parts, the tables 
competed in identifying 14 identical photos of Jaguars for the prize of being first to go to dessert. It was 
a fun way to pass the time waiting for one’s table to be called for the buffet. Amazingly, there 
were “Jaguar Wikipedia people” at different tables…such as Dick Cavicke, Paul Novak, Pete Pickslay, Joe 
Harding and Dave Allen to name a few.  But the unknown ringer was at winning table #1. Malcolm Lloyd-
Smith, who with Joe Harding, made up a tough duo to beat.  There was a real competitive spirit out 
there!  Speaking of Jaguar Wikipedians, Al and I went up to San Marcos on Monday to visit long time 
members Harvey and Tolly Williamson, who were not able to attend this time because of health issues, 
and Harvey beat you all, including Table 1!!! 
 
Diane McDonald again provided her traditional raffle for attendees, with her always sought-after array 
of prizes. This time she had a special stunner…. a leather jacket with “Jaguar” on the back, which was 
left in a bag from an anonymous donor. Thank you, thank you, whoever you are!!  This jacket became 
the coveted object of desire of Joe Harding and others… and Joe almost got out of the door with it 
before the raffle!!  When the suspense of the drawing of the first ticket arrived, Nedra Rummell 
won!!  She went up to get her choice from the prizes, chose the leather jacket, and promptly turned 
around and gave it to Joe.  Wish we had a photo of his face at that moment!! (We do! Check out the 
photos that follow! Ed.) First disappointment, and then a smile like a kid on Christmas morning!!  Then 
Joe had a winner, and gave his ticket to Nedra.  Great karma.  Also, a special thanks to all the people 
who took only one prize when winning more than once, twice, 3 times!, and requested more tickets to 
be drawn!!  Spread the joy!! 
 
Cheers, Kathleen Steele 
 
A note from the editor:  A big San Diego Jaguar Club “Thank You” to Kathleen and Al Steele for a fun day 
at the San Diego Yacht Club, which was a beautiful venue.  Great food, challenging entertainment, and 
the overall friendly feeling of the day made for a great experience for old and new members alike. 
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Mike and Peggy Loper with their  
 1955 XK 140 FHC 

Ali & Bob Proctor, Deborah & Joe Harding, Michael Critelli, Kathleen Steele, Malcolm & Lyn Lloyd-Smith 

Marie Allen, Olga Quale, Kathy Leuthen 
 & Debbie Bennett 

Our raffle winners and their bounty! 
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Junko & Keiichi Yamamota Nedra Rummell & Joe Harding 

Will and Maritza Nighswonger 

Ruth Corcoran, Debby Novak & Ray Waite Marie Allen & Diane 
McDonald 

Valerie and Lou Suter 
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Al Steele, Karen Soens and Tim Bennett Nancy Martin & Richard Lawler 

Mendi and Lynn Wyatt Al and Olga Quale 

Christina and Pete Rieth Stu Baily and Connie Noble 
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Karen, Liz and Ed Soens Vic Chang and Heather McDowell  

Skip Sorensen and Connie Rock 

Mitch Cohen, Pete Pickslay & Parvin Cohen 

Roger McDonald 

Byron Newby 
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Joe and Deborah Harding  

Paul Novak with Mary Pat & Terry Tilton  

Our President, Dan Jensen  Jorgene Jensen and Mendi Wyatt  

Our Logowear Team, Marie & Matt Allen  
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And let’s not forget our beautiful Jaguars that brought us to this wonderful venue! 

Pete & Christa Rieth, Ginny & Dick Cavicke and  
 Keiichi & Junko Yamamota 

  

Connie Rock, Becky Bates and Trisha Kaufman  
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A note from the editor: Well, it certainly wasn’t all fun and games at the 2017 SDJC Election Luncheon. 

Hard work and difficult choices had to be made. Deals were cut and even some filibustering could be 

observed at some of the tables. But in the end common sense and true bipartisanship prevailed so that 

we can now present: 
 

YOUR 2018 SDJC OFFICERS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

First Past President 

Dan Jensen  
President 

George Klein  
1st VP, Activities 

Bob Proctor  

2st VP, Membership 

Nedra Rummell  

Treasurer 

Dave Allen  
Director  

Al Steel  
Secretary 

Ali Proctor  
Newsletter Editor 

Chuck Leuthen  

Director 

Tim Bennet  
Director  

Vic Chang (emeritus) 

Director 

Mitch Cohen  
Director 

Connie Noble  
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- Black Tie Optional 
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Getting to Know…. Lynn and Mendi Wyatt 
Profile and photos by Mendi Wyatt 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lynn and I were born and raised in the Los Angeles, California area and also went to the same high school, Lynwood, 
graduating together, but we hardly knew one another. 
 
Going or separate ways, Lynn joined the Airforce, followed by a job with Flying Tigers Airline, ending up working in 
Alaska. This is where he became a Bush Pilot and his stories are told in his new book “Memories from My Logbook: A 
Bush Pilot’s Story”. (http://booklocker.com/9491) 
 
I went on to San Diego State College and majored in psychology. After graduation I worked for the next 10 years for the 
County of San Diego as a Social Worker and Social Work Supervisor. Needing a change from the pressures of my job, I 
took a break and helped a friend start up a construction company and stayed in the industry as an executive assistant 
until Lynn and I got together. 
 
We met at our 25th High School Class Reunion, but it took another 5 years for us to get together. Lynn left Flying Tigers 
and moved to San Diego to work for Rohr Aerospace Industries in Chula Vista as an Engineer. We were transferred by 
Rohr right after our wedding in 1988 to Seoul, Korea where Lynn was an Airline Support Rep.  A whole new experience 
for both of us! We lived in Seoul for 2 years, transferred to Bangkok, Thailand for 2 years, Saudi Arabia for 1 year, and 
Zurich, Switzerland for 2 years. Temporary assignments were also held in Singapore; Shanghai, China, with Visa renewal 
trips to the Philippines, Bali, Katmandu-Nepal; Hong Kong, London, and Bonn-Germany. All of the assignments afforded 
us the chance to join various International Groups and enjoy the experience of many new cultures and the gift of some 
very special friendships over the years. 
 
Returning to the United States and San Diego in 1996, Lynn returned to his engineering job at Rohr/Goodrich Aerospace 
in Chula Vista and I worked at Children’s Hospital with the Children’s Specialists Group of Physicians as an Executive 
Assistant to the Medical Director and President until she retired in 2008 to pursue her hobbies of photography, quilting, 
decorating and golf. 
 
Lynn also retired from Goodrich//United Technologies in 2008 becoming a Flight Instructor and Chief Pilot of San Diego 
Sport Flyers. He was called back to UTAS in 2009 and again retired in 2015. Since then, he was called back again in 6 
months to support the Rolls Royce development engine at NASA Space center where he still works part time as a 
consulting engineer. 
 
I have always loved Jaguars, especially the E Type (Who doesn’t?) But my first Jag was a 2002 S-type which is still my 
daily driver. I also have a 1999 XK-8 Convertible which we have had fun entering in the SDJC Concours (It’s not driven as 
much).  
   
Lynn’s daily driver is an FJ Cruiser or his GMC pickup, which has been in the family since 1988. He also has a BMW 
motorcycle and a 2007 Aston Martin, Vantage. 

http://booklocker.com/9491
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Lynn enjoys riding and working on his motorcycle, occasionally plays his classical guitar (after studying for 15 years) 
reads 2 to 3 books a week, and just published his first book. He also spends 1-2 hours 5 days a week at the gym (Use it or 
lose it!).  
 
We feel that SDJC has allowed us to meet an amazing bunch of really nice people and attend fun events. We always 
enjoy getting together and socializing.    
      
Cheers! 
Lynn and Mendy Wyatt. 
Hope to see you all at the SDJC Holiday Party  
 

 
  

A note from the editor: Wow, what 
an exciting story of Lynn and Mendi’s 
adventures! Just a quick reminder 
that Lynn is doing a reading and book 
signing of “Memories from My Logbook: 

A Bush Pilot’s Story” on December 9th 
at the Alpine Branch of the San Diego 
County Library, see the flier to the 
right (no pun intended). Sounds like a 
great reason to take a drive out to 
Alpine! 
 
And for those of you that can’t make it to 
Alpine, click HERE to find out more about 
the book! 
 

http://booklocker.com/books/9491.html
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In the Rearview Mirror 
 

Let’s go back 20 years this time to the cover of Jaguar Tracks from December 1997 featuring the 1998 
Officers and Board Members Jan Burton, Mark Sivek, Roger Townsend, Gail Hoffman, Diane Ward, 
Randy Prine, Norm Bild, Ernie Bradshaw, John Greenbush, Ed Hoffman and Marilyn Prine.   
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Proud supporter of the SAN DIEGO JAGUAR CLUB 
Members receive special pricing on new and pre-owned 

cars and 10% off all parts and service.* 
*Cannot be combined with other offers. 
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Notes from the Judges Tent 
By Pete Rieth, Chief Judge, San Diego Jaguar Club 

 
 

 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS to everyone and hearty congratulations to our newly elected Club Officers and Directors!  

First and foremost – I want to offer my sincere thanks to all our Concours Judges – past, present and future: To 
those retired, those who have been on the team for years, those who qualified more recently, those who qualified 
late in this very year; and to those who have indicated a desire to commit to joining the team as Apprentices in 
the coming year (you know who you are). Concours forms a major part of SDJC’s annual activities as well as a focal 
point for interaction with enthusiasts and friends from other clubs in the Southwest and well beyond. SDJC has a 
well-deserved reputation for maintaining a very high standard of technical proficiency and adherence to the JCNA 
Rule Book standards of impartiality and fairness. Our own Chief Judges Emeritus Dick Cavicke (now JCNA Chief 
Judge) and Paul Novak deserve great credit for having made this happen over the years. Dick’s current 
involvement with bringing a very much needed XK-120 Judge’s Guide to reality is indicative of this spirit. I’ve seen 
early drafts of it and can honestly say nothing in JCNA’s current library surpasses it in terms of thoroughness and 
quality. BRAVO ZULU, Dick and team! 

Our currently qualified team of Concours Judges comprises: 

Dave Allen  

Rick Annis   

Dick Cavicke (CJ) 

Mitch Cohen   

Don Harrington  

Steve Hawley   

Robert Huntoon  

Tom Krefetz  

Will Nighswonger 

Paul Novak (CJ) 

Katherine Partain  

Dave Putnam  

Jack Rabell  

Pete Rieth (CJ) 

Nedra Rummell  

Jimmie Singmaster  

Al Steele  

Doug Todd 

Bill Woolley  

Jan Zverina 

 

 

See you at the Holiday Party!! 
If you have any questions about this article or JCNA Judge Certification, please contact me by Email at: 
60Jaguar@gmail.com or (619) 813-2005.  

mailto:60Jaguar@gmail.com
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- New Parts 
- Used Parts 
- Rebuilt Parts 
- 100,000 sq ft facility 
- Orders placed before 
3 p.m. ship that day 

1-800-875-5247  
www.welshent.com 
 
The largest independent 
retailer of new, used & rebuilt 

Proud sponsor of the JCNA 

http://www.welshent.com/


27 
 December 2017 

Bits and Pieces from the Editor’s Desk 
Spare Parts and such from Chuck Leuthen 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Got an extra $1.25 Million 
burning a hole in your 
pocket? You just might 
want to consider the 
historic Desert View Tower 
in Jacumba, now on the 
market. Some of you may 
recall stopping by during 
last January’s Run for the 
Border event hosted by 
Bob and Ali Proctor.  
 
In addition to the tower, the 
property includes a store, 
three two-bedroom homes 
and 90 acres. Sounds like 
quite a deal.  
 
Thanks for the tip Kathleen 
Steele! 
 

Our photographer tried his very 
best to capture Joe Harding’s 
excitement when Nedra Rummell 
presented him with that stunning 
leather jacket.  Looks like Joe 
was unable to contain himself. 
Oh well!  

Refueling, 35,000 feet, early morning hours, late December 
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 Send any and all positive comments, feedback and suggestions to chuckleuthen@cox.net. 
Complaints and criticisms can be sent to my wife Kathy who is keeping a rather extensive file. 

 
 

 
 
 

“Where in the World” 
 

 
 
 
If you’re a member of the Automobile Club of Southern California and subscribe to their 
magazine “Westways” you may be familiar with one of their features. They ask their readers 
when on vacation to submit a picture of themselves while holding up the “Westways” magazine.   
 
I’d like to try and get that started here. I think it would be fun to see where our SDJC friends get 
away from it all. So, here’s what I’m proposing: 
 
When going out of town, whether it be a short get-away drive to Santa Barbara, a flight to 
Europe, or a cruise to South America, print out a copy of the cover page of the most recent 
“Jaguar Tracks” and take it with you. When you find a good setting just snap a picture of 
yourselves holding up the cover page with a nice view of the scene behind you. And if you’ve 
got your Jag in the shot, even better.  
 
Then all you need to do when you get home is email the picture to chuckleuthen@cox.net  
along with a description of where you’re at and I’ll do the rest. It will appear in the next Jaguar 
Tracks. 
 
I think it will be fun to see Where in the World our SDJC friends go on vacation. 
 
Thanks to Paul Novak for this idea! 
 
Cheers, Your Editor 
  

mailto:chuckleuthen@cox.net
mailto:chuckleuthen@cox.net
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CARLSBAD 
BRITISH MOTORCARS 

SERVICE · REPA I R S · WARRANTIES 

SMOG · RESTORATIONS · PAINT & BODY REPAIRS 

 

 
 
 

JAGUAR · RANGE ROVER · ROLLS ROYCE · ASTON MARTIN · BENTLEY 

 
 
 

Located in the heart of downtown Carlsbad Village, Independently Family Owned - Carlsbad 
British Motorcars has been a member of the community for the last 19 years. Collectively, we bring 
50 years of British expertise and experience to our customers. Being trained in England and the 
United States by factory personnel, our experience is well acknowledged in San Diego by our loyal 
Jaguar owners. 
 

Our expertise however, is not limited to only Jaguar. Tyrone and his technicians are also skilled in 
servicing and repairing Range Rover, Mini Cooper, Rolls Royce, Aston Martin and Bentley, just to 
name a few British Icons. 

 
2598 State Street | Carlsbad, CA 92008 

 (760) 434-2485 

 
 
 
 

www.carlsbadbritishmotorcars.com 
Independent Facility 

http://www.carlsbadbritishmotorcars.com/
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Jaguar Land Rover North America 

2017 Jaguar/Land Rover Discounts 

 

If you are in the market for a new Jaguar/Land Rover, or have been waiting for the right reason to pull the trigger...this may do it. 
Please remember, these discounts apply only to JCNA members in good standing who have been members for at least six 

months.  Therefore, you will need your JCNA membership card to show the dealer when you are closing your purchase**.  Your 
Jaguar Land Rover dealer will be able to access and verify the discount amounts. 

 

Jaguar 

Model Year Model Trim Level* Amount 

2017 XE All $1,000 

2016 / 2017 XF All $1,000 

2016 XJ All $5,000 

2016 / 2017 F-TYPE All $2,500 

2017 F-PACE All $1,000 

Land Rover 

Model Year Model Trim Level* Amount 

2016 / 2017 Discovery Sport All $750 

2016 / 2017 Range Rover Evoque All $1,000 

2016 / 2017 Range Rover Sport All $1,000 

 

* Subject to vehicle availability. SVR models excluded. 

All deliveries must be through an authorized Jaguar or Land Rover Retailer. Visit www.jaguarusa.com or 
www.landroverusa.com to find your local retailer. Participant should notify the Retailer they have a PIN immediately.  

  

Special Offer Link: https://www.jlrprivateoffer.com/ 

http://www.jaguarusa.com/
http://www.landroverusa.com/
https://www.jlrprivateoffer.com/
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Elected Officers 
 
President 
Dan Jensen 
dan.jensen1@icloud.com 
(619) 742-9540 
 
Immediate Past President 
George Klein 
gakleinsdjc@gmail.com 
(619) 847-5257 
 
1st Vice President, Activities 
Bob Proctor 
bob.proctor.sdjc@gmail.com 
(760) 476-3516 
(760) 473-6725 cell 
 
2nd Vice President, Membership 
Nedra Rummell 
nedra@rummells.com 
(760) 634-3477 
(760) 519-5400 cell 
 
Treasurer 
Dave Allen 
sdjagclubtreasurer@outlook.com 
(858) 335-0763 
 
Secretary 
Ali Proctor 
aliproctor3@gmail.com 
(760) 473-6728 
 
Newsletter Editor, Jaguar Tracks 
Chuck Leuthen - Acting 
chuckleuthen@cox.net 
(949) 495-1776 
(949) 637-0679 cell  
 
Directors 
Mark Hodges (through 2017) 
sdjagclubwebmaster@outlook.com 
(619) 593-1798 
(619) 890-0149 cell 
 
Tim Bennett (through 2017) 
tbennett@imageoptions.net 
(949) 289-8176 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Al Steele (through 2018) 
aws2@sbcglobal.net 
(858) 272-0604 
(619) 995- 0109 cell 
 
Chuck Leuthen (through 2019) 
chuckleuthen@cox.net 
949-637-0679 
 
Vic Chang (emeritus) 
rudyming@cox.net 
(619) 445-7345 
 
Functional Chairs 
 
Advertising Sales, Jaguar Tracks 
Dan Jensen 
dan.jensen1@icloud.com 
(619) 742-9540 
 
British Car Club Council Rep 
Dave Putnam 
dputnam3432@gmail.com 
(614) 783-3475 
 
San Diego Auto Museum Rep 
Pete Pickslay 
pickicelli@cox.net 
(619) 444-8084 
(619) 894-7816 
 
Chief Judge 
Pete Rieth 
60jaguar@gmail.com 
(619) 813-2005 
 
Concours Chair 
Mark Hodges 
sdjagclubwebmaster@outlook.com 
(619) 593-1798 
(619) 890-0149 cell 
 
Club Historian 
Nedra Rummell 
nedra@rummells.com 
(760) 634-3477 
(760) 519-5400 cell 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Roster 
Nedra Rummell 
nedra@rummells.com 
(760) 634-3477 
(760) 519-5400 cell 
 
Dealer Representative 
Jim Hallameyer 
jimhallameyer@cox.net 
(619) 440-7893 
(619) 993-7892 cell 
 
Logowear 
Dave and Marie Allen 
davea11en@earthlink.net 
(858) 618-7547 
 
Photographers 
Roger and Diane McDonald 
dartist@san.rr.com 
(858) 487-1774 
(858) 354-1272 
 
Property Manager 
Open 
 
Raffles 
Diane McDonald 
dartist@san.rr.com 
(858) 451-2860 
(619) 208-9760 cell 
 
Webmaster 
Mark Hodges 
sdjagclubwebmaster@outlook.com 
(619) 593-1798 
(619) 890-0149 cell 

OFFICERS AND COMMITTEES 
 

These are the people at the “wheel” of your club. They would be glad to help you get involved or respond to your 
inquiries or suggestions. There are a lot of jobs to do to keep the club running smoothly. Of course, you are always 
welcome to come to a Board meeting. 

 

mailto:chuckleuthen@cox.net
mailto:60jaguar@gmail.com
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Perhaps you have one too many garage spaces you want to fill by buying 
another Jaguar. Or maybe you have one too many Jaguars and want to 

reduce your inventory. In either case, click HERE to go directly to the SDJC 

Classified Ads. The ads include details and up to 12 photos of each car!  

Hey, where’s your NAME TAG! Don’t you need a new GRILL BADGE? You 
know, that POLO SHIRT is looking kind of dated, time for a new one? These 
CLUB LOGO ITEMS and more from SDJC and LAND’S END are just a click away 

on our SDJC Home page. To get there right now just click HERE.  

San Diego Jaguar Club Logo Items 

http://www.sdjag.com/classifiedads.html
http://www.sdjag.com/clublogoitems.html
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San Diego Jaguar Club Board of Directors’ Meeting Minutes 
November 8, 2017 

 
The meeting was called to order at Jaguar San Diego at 7:00 p.m. by Immediate Past President George 
Klein. The following Board members were present; Nedra Rummell; Dave Allen; Al Steele; Tim Bennett; 
Mark Hodges, Webmaster; Chuck Leuthen, Newsletter Editor.  Absent: Dan Jensen, Bob Proctor, and 
Ali Proctor.  Also present: Pete Reith, Chief Judge; Jim Hallameyer, Dealer Rep.; Dave Putnam, BCC 
Rep.; Pete Pickslay, Automotive Museum Rep.; Mitch Cohen, Director-Elect; Connie Noble, Director-
Elect. 

Secretary’s Report: October 2017 Minutes were approved electronically. 

Treasurer’s Report: Dave – October was a quiet month with very little financial activity.  As noted last 
month, Membership dues are comparable with this time last year, while Zoo donations over the year 
are significantly increased.  Logo wear income is significantly reduced this year.  Overall the expenses 
are under control and the Club is financially healthy. Election luncheon payments are in; holiday party 
payments are coming in. 
 
First Vice President’s Activities Report: Bob (by George) - Events Review – 11/5/17 Election Luncheon-
San Diego Yacht Club: – write-up by Kathleen Steele. Upcoming –12/2/17 Holiday Party at Tom Ham’s 
Lighthouse hosted by Ali and Bob Proctor.  Mark to add ‘black tie optional’ to website listing.  1/20-
21/18 Borrego Springs Overnight.  2/11/18 SD Safari Park hosted by Ray Waite.  3/11/18 Drive and 
lunch to Jeremy’s on the Hill in Julian hosted by Bob & Ali Proctor.  As always please check SDJC 
website for current event news and information on upcoming 2018 calendarial events.  
 
Membership Report: Nedra- presented the following prospective members to the Board for approval: 
Michelle & Doug Christiansen, Peter Croft & Kyle Jackson Croft, Julia Long, Michael & Elena Zrinyl, and 
Keith & Renee Ranson. Upon a motion by Dave and Seconded by Chuck, all were unanimously 
approved. 
   
Newsletter Editor’s Report: Newsletter: Chuck-November Tracks to include article on the Election 

Luncheon, Notes from Judges Tent, Presidential Perspective, Save the Date. 

Functional Chair Reports: Dealer Representative: Jim – Dealership move to El Cajon is starting to 

happen.  Website: Mark – Holiday Party reservation is up and running on Club Members Page; Borrego 

Springs Overnight will be posted as soon as event is finalized. Classifieds: Mark – Nine ads currently 

running: seven members and two paid.  Concours: Mark – No report.  Advertising: Dan- No report. 

Chief Judge: Pete Reith – Firmed up 2018 Judges training dates and locations.  San Diego Automotive 

Museum Representative: Pete Pickslay – Museum will put up 4 large murals at the front of the 

museum.  January theme will be Rat Rods.  BCCC Representative: Dave – Rolling British Car Day to end 

at Bates Nut Farm (bring your own lunch); British Car Day for next year again at Spanish Landing on 

Saturday, October 13; theme to be the tradition of British race and rally cars.  Logo Wear: Will order 

new blankets. Nedra discussed ordering high quality bags. 
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Old Business:  New, permanent signs for Concours and events - Tim Bennett to supply signage – Mark 

to get banner from storage unit for Tim to update. BOD and Functional Chairs provided description of 

duties to Dan, who will format and send to Mark for posting on the club website. 

New Business:  Nedra reported JCNA 60th Anniversary trip to the UK in 2018 has been cancelled due to 

insurance reasons.  Nedra reported JOCLA is hosting the 2018 IJF in Santa Barbara – First planning 

meeting at Mark Mayuga’s home in Los Alamitos this Saturday from 11:30 am – 3:30 pm.  Interested 

SDJC members are invited.  60th anniversary pins and badges are on the JCNA website merchandise 

page.  Discussion was made to decide Most Valuable Member. Nomination by Chuck, seconded by 

Dave, vote was unanimous.  Identity of the winner and presentation will be at the holiday party. 

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:55 p.m. 

The next board meeting is scheduled for January 10, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. at Jaguar San Diego.  There will 

not be a meeting in December. 

Respectfully submitted by Mark Hodges, Acting Secretary 
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San Diego Jaguar Club 
17352 Bernardo Oaks Drive 

San Diego, CA 92128 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Advertising Rates 
Classified Ads 
Ads for cars, parts, merchandise, etc., for sale by SDJC members will be run free of charge for six 
consecutive months. The Non-member rate is $40.00 for four consecutive months. 

 
Display Ads 
Multiple appearance rates are based on consecutive calendar months: January to December, January to 
June, or July to December. 

Ad size  3 Months 6 Months 12 Months 

Full Page $195.00 $330.00 $585.00 

Half Page $120.00 $200.00 $360.00 

Quarter Page $60.00 $100.00 $180.00 

Bus. Cards  $45.00 $75.00 $135.00 

Website Links N/A $50.00 $100.00 

 
Your website linked to the San Diego Jaguar Club website 

www.sdjag.com 
For complete details of rates, terms, insertion order, and 

contract, please contact the Jaguar Tracks Advertising 
Sales Manager. Contact information is inside this issue. 

 

Please support our advertisers. They are chosen for their reliability and excellent service. Their 
support helps your club publish the Jaguar Tracks. Most advertisers will give club members a 10% 
discount on parts and service, some will give more. You must identify yourself as a club member 
before you contract for service in order to receive your discount. Use your JCNA I. D. card or club 
name tag for club identification. 


